

Summer Fun al Camp Cambridge 2023

Dear Parents:

We are pleased you have joined us for our Summer Camp, and we know your child's days will be filled with fun, laughter, and great new friends!

Below are some of the most asked questions and answers about Camp Cambridge. We hope this will help you get off to a great start and, as always. Our door is always open.

<u>Schedules & Room Assignments</u> ~ will be given out on the first day of Camp.

Clothing & Waterplay & Swimming Supplies ~ Campers are required to wear a Cambridge t-shirt each day, as well as comfortable and closed-toed sneakers, no "croc-like" shoes allowed. Please wear a labeled bathing suit, towel, water shoes and sunscreen for Water Play and Swim Days. We also require a full extra set of clothes (with Cambridge shirt) to be stored in your child's cubby.

<u>Lunch</u> ~ Campers are more than welcome to bring a labeled, bag lunch from home. However, Cambridge and Mom Chef Catering will provide lunch to campers through healthy, delicious options. You may purchase either a Regular, Organic or Vegetarian Lunch for your child, Monday - Thursday. Pizza is available to order for Fridays.

All lunch orders must be turned in by the Wednesday prior to the week that lunch is needed. Of course, you may always return the menu to the school Administrators further in advance if you choose.

<u>Naps</u> \sim Toddlers, Two-year-old and Three-year-old children will nap during summer camp. Please bring in a labeled crib sheet and labeled blanket.

<u>Does my child need to bring extra toys or games?</u> To avoid lost treasures and hurt feelings, we ask that toys stay home unless a special Show-and-Share Day is announced. Your child will be involved with "hands-on, brains-on" activities. No extra toys will be needed!

<u>Pick-up & Drop off</u> ~ Please park in a designated parking space during drop-off and pick-up times. If you are sending someone to pick up your child that we do not know, please make sure they are on your blue emergency card and remind them to bring in a photo ID, so we can verify authorization before we bring your child out to them.

What happens If I am late picking up my child? We understand that sometimes emergencies arise and cannot be avoided. We suggest always having an alternate pick-up plan for these situations. If you will be late picking up or someone else is coming to picking your child, please call our Front Office. A late fee of \$3.00 per minute (as per your Payment Agreement) will be charged to your account.

Please make sure you registered for the KINDERCARE APP, so, you can receive photos and videos from your teacher.

Check Summer Camp calendars for assigned Special Dress Up Days.